District Board of Arkansas U.P.C.

Dear members of the board
Brother Lay has been a fellow pastor of mine here in section eleven for approximately three years. I have had the privilege of making his acquaintance and have established somewhat of a friendship with him. I also have been very impressed with his faith and conduct during the prolonged illness of his late wife. His daughters are simply the most exemplary apostolic young ladies in our entire section. I would very much like for the young ladies in our church emulate their character and worship. Bro Lay has exhibited to me outstanding Christian character and complimentary spirit. For my part I believe that the organization is in need of men of such character and whole heartedly lend my support to his desire for fellowship in the United Pentecostal Church.

                                                                Thank you for your consideration;

                                                                            Danny Whitley
